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Australian Statement

Australia welcomes Dr Bachelet’s appointment, which coincides with the 70th anniversary of the Universal Declaration of Human Rights.
Article 20 of the UDHR asserts the right to freedom of peaceful assembly and association. Australia calls on all countries to avoid disproportionate force during protests, including Bangladesh and Zimbabwe. 
We are deeply concerned by reports that in Nicaragua, over 300 people have been killed and thousands injured during the ongoing crackdown on protestors. 
The right to peaceful assembly applies online as it does offline. We are concerned by restrictions in Russia, Belarus and Azerbaijan that block social media users and journalists from gaining access to, or disseminating, information online.
The UDHR (Article 21) highlights the importance of periodic and genuine elections. Australia is seriously concerned by Cambodia’s recent election process, given actions to repress the opposition, restrict free media and constrain civil society.
We encourage Bahrain not to place undue restrictions on political groups’ ability to participate in an inclusive political dialogue.
In line with Article 3 of the UDHR, we call on the Philippines to respect the right to life, liberty and security of person in its war against drugs.
The UDHR (Article 2) reflects the right of everyone to enjoy rights and freedoms without distinction. Australia is concerned by the continued targeting of specific groups, including in Myanmar and also in China’s Xinjiang Uighur Autonomous Region. We remain deeply concerned by the discriminatory treatment of religious minorities in Pakistan and its blasphemy legislation.
In response to the High Commissioner’s reference to Australia in the extended, published version of her report, we emphasise that our migration and border protection policies have enabled us to secure our borders and disrupt the business model of people smugglers seeking to supply illegal passage to Australia, endangering the lives of tens of thousands.  We cooperate with our regional partners to resolve the shared challenge of people smuggling and irregular migration.  
Australia upholds our obligations under international law, and respects the fundamental rights and freedoms of all, including migrants and refugees. We are committed to an effective and robust international protection regime for those genuinely facing persecution.  We will remain a global leader on migration. 
Australia offers our full support to Dr Bachelet and her Office, and looks forward to working together to promote and protect human rights worldwide.  
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